March 1, 2014:

As I write this it’s hard to believe that it has been 4 years since I was contacted by a guy in Houston by the name of Gerry Kersey. At the time there were Units from all the Branches of Service that had their own Websites on the Internet. The Third Bomb or (Attack) Group was one of the oldest Units in the Air Force; 3 of its’ Sqs. 8th, 13th and 90th having flown in WW I (one, that is); and it was the first Air Force Unit to deployed after Pearl Harbor. Having left San Francisco Jan. 31,’42 heading for points unknown. But it did not have its own website. It had been featured on some WW II websites, but did not have it’s own.

For some reason Gerry, whose Father had been a M/Sgt. in WW II, had taken an interest in the Third Group. Having got my name from, I think, Peter Dunn’s “Aust.At War” website ; he contacted me with the idea of getting a Website started for my WW II outfit, the Third Bomb Group. He had the knowledge and the wherewithal to get one started. All I had was the fact that I had been with the Group for 39 months, 36 of which were spent in the S.W. Pacific; Aust., New Guinea and the Phillipines – and I had a Photograph collection of over 500 prints from my time with the Group. He likes to give me credit for helping to get it going, but it was Gerry that had the know-how, and has spent countless hours building it into what it is today – FANTASTIC.

There are not many of us left, but every surviving “Ancient Reaper”, and all family members of “Grim Reapers” who have enjoyed, learned and contributed to“THE THIRD” owe Gerry a huge ---THANK YOU, for a job well done.
For some reason after he got “THE THIRD” off the ground he thought I should have a site of my own; which is where you are at now. And I sincerely hope you have found this little message of appreciation.
JACK HEYN
